

## County of Fairfax, Virginia

To protect and enrich the quality of life for the people, neighborhoods and diverse communities of Fairfax County

August 14, 2013

Electoral Board

Raymond F. Morrogh Commonwealth's Attorney

Seth T. Stark Chairman County of Fairfax 4110 Chain Bridge Road, Room 114

Fairfax, VA 22030

Stephen M. Hunt Vice Chairman

Re: Potential Voter Fraud

Brian W. Schoeneman

Secretary

Dear Mr. Morrogh:

General Registrar

In February, 2013, the Office of Elections was provided information that two individuals, Riccardo and Vicky S. Bellucci, voted in Fairfax in the November 2012 General Election although they had sold their McLean home and established residence in Annapolis, Maryland prior to that point.

Cameron P. Quinn

The Office of Elections has conducted a cursory public records search which supports the accusation the Bellucci's were no longer residents of the Commonwealth of Virginia when they voted in November 2012.

Mr. and Mrs. Bellucci sold their home at 1144 Basil Road, McLean in the spring of 2012 and purchased a home at 527 Second Street, Annapolis, Maryland. In May, 2012, Mr. and Mrs. Bellucci registered to vote at 1135 Basil Street, McLean, which is a neighboring house.

Further public internet research indicates Mr. and Mrs. Bellucci were in the process becoming active in the Annapolis community prior to the fall 2012 General Election, which suggests they had established Maryland residency.

Mr. and Mrs. Bellucci voted in Precinct 0311 in November 2012. The election officer, who was also a former neighbor, challenged their eligibility to vote on the grounds they did not live at the address provided. The answer given was the Bellucci's were living in the guest house at 1135 Basil Road. The election officer believed, having lived in neighborhood, and Fairfax County property records appear to confirm, that this property does not have a guest house.

Based on the information outlined above, which appears to show voter registration fraud, I am referring the allegations concerning these individuals to your office for appropriate investigation and action. I have enclosed a copy of the registration changes of address and a copy of the letter from the election officer to assist in your investigation. If my office can provide any additional information, please feel free to contact me, or Deputy General Registrar Gary Scott, at 703-222-0776.

Sincerely,

Cameron Quinn General Registrar

Enc

Office of Elections

12000 Government Center Parkway, Suite 323

Fairfax, Virginia 22035

Phone: (703) 324-4735 FAX: (703) 324-4706 TTY: 711 (Virginia Relay) E-Mail: voting@fairfaxcountv.gov Web: www.fairfaxcountv.gov/elections